
Lay Description of Important Outcomes 

This project aims to better understand the role of a certain cancer cell pathway called the fibroblast growth factor receptor pathway in metastatic breast cancer. We believe this pathway may be especially important in approximately 5-10 percent of metastatic breast cancers, and that these are tumors that are especially resistant to standard treatments and in need of new approaches. We have assembled a group of these tumors, including both breast and metastatic tumors, as well as control tumors, for detailed molecular analysis. In using publicly available data, we have found that tumors where this pathway is believed to be active, based on molecular data, are especially good at avoiding the patient’s immune system’s ability to attack them. Uncovering how they might be achieving this immune avoidance through the planned molecular analyses may reveal new ways to treat them effectively. We have submitted an abstract describing the first results of this project to the American Association of Cancer Research, where it will be presented next spring.

